Suez: hardly a maritime surprise
March 2021
March 28, 2021

It now seems that not much went wrong at Suez, except the judgement of both the captain and the pilots, in my opinion.
Suezmax is reportedly 400.00 m in length and 50 m beam. However, the ship in question has a length of 399.94 m and a
beam of 58.8 m, so one is entitled to question her presence in the Suez Canal, since she exceeds normal specification,
although there may be special warrants.
Furthermore, you will find below the weather forecast for the time of the grounding, which occurred at 05:40 UTC on
March 23, 2021, as well as some pictures and the nautical map of the canal 6 km from the Suez entrance and 155 km
from Port Said.
The incident occurred very shortly after the ship entered the canal.
The weather forecast 10 m above sea level was as follows at 06:00 UTC:
Wind: south (169°), 34.6 knots sustained (Beaufort 8, gale), gusting 46.8 knots (Beaufort 9 to 10, severe to
whole gale)
The ship is about 40 m tall above water.
The wind was forecast to blow exactly as a tailwind, which is not a good configuration for any ship.
I calculate that with a 34.6 knots wind, and given the height and length of the ship, the beam force on the ship would have
been 290 metric tons, and 530 tons in the gusts.
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For reference, the strongest tugboat on earth has a bollard pull of 477 metric tons under a power of 16,000 kW (22,000
HP). The ship stuck in the canal has two 2,500 kW bow thrusters, which together can push probably about 125 metric
tons, although only from the bow and provided the ducts are unobstructed.

You will see on the drawings that the canal on location is 294 meters wide between banks, or berms, but the navigable
channel is only 166 meters wide.
In other words, the ship had no business at all being in the canal and should have remained at anchor in Suez Bay until
the weather improved a few hours later.
I would venture that one captain and a couple of pilots will lose their license, and that regulation will change and ships too
large to fit will be denied entry.
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Marine chart at location
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Weather forecast map and table March 23, 2021, at 06:00 UTC
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March 26, 2021
Should anyone be surprised? Wasn't that bound to happen?
The slope of the sandy banks is probably about 30 degrees.
Obviously, the size limitation for entering the canal is not conservative enough.
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Either the canal is too narrow for the ship or the ship is too large for the canal.
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Either the bridge is too low for the rig or the rig is too tall for the bridge or someone couldn't read.

